
[image: image2.png]7 CORINTYY,

— HARLRIERS —




ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Thursday April 18th 2013
Held at Liskeard Sports and Social Club

Present: 

Hilary Clatworthy, Mark Andrews, Karen Mahoney, Ray Goodright, chap sitting next to Ray, Paul Arrowsmith, Jenny Nash, Pete Nash, Chris Ullman, Louise Hawkins, David Philp, Glenn Wood, Amanda Erith, Victoria Rogers, Rob Pick, Helen Morse, Tess Mason, Ann Wendik-Byfield, Ian Crowle, Revis Crowle, Terry Leech, Mary Mullarkey, Len White, Louise Littlewood, Ian Littlewood, Ann Quarmby, Colin Richardson, Brian Elliott, Lee Crocker, Jordan May, Jamie Husband, Emily Young, Richard Daulton, Ian Ringer, Simon Webber.
Apologies:   Meeta Nicholls, Nigel & Mary Bowers, Pat Parritt, Fran Moore, Alan Smith.
Minutes of the meeting held April 7thth 2012
The minutes were held to be a correct record. There were no matters arising. 

Welcome from the Chair:
Our Chairman, Mark Andrews, welcomed members and in particular thanked Hilary for her wise counsel which had been very helpful.
A Word from our president, Hilary Clatworthy: 
Hilary welcomed all to the meeting and thanked the Committee for its efforts and hard work.
Members Questions and Answers:

Victoria recommended that the AGM minutes and Head Coach and Captains’ reports be put on our web and Rob suggested likewise with Armada Network meeting minutes.

Louise wished to bring back race reports as part of the Tuesday pre-run meeting with these to commence at 6.30 pm prompt.  This recommendation was supported, as was Amanda’s suggestion that the ECH notice board at Lux be moved to a more prominent position and kept up to date.
Brian proposed that in addition to the Cornish marathon we could run a separate race (half-marathon/20 miles) alongside the main race.  Given narrow lanes and difficulties in recruiting further marshals it was agreed that this would be difficult, particularly as we already have a Childrens’ Fun Run on the day.

Jenny proposed online-membership which is being investigated at present.

Chris proposed that the club recruit more runners and a significant majority of members subsequently voted for active recruiting. Ann W-B suggested running in club kit to market ourselves. There was also some discussion as to why Wednesday runners didn’t “move up” to Thursday running.  It was pointed out that some do and Karen also advised that Paul & Tracey, two Wednesday runners, have successfully completed marathons.
Accounts and Treasurer’s Report. 

Tess presented the accounts for 2012 highlighting the amount invested in coaching, flags and safety requirements. As at last December the club had just over £5,600 cash. Mark thanked Tess for her excellent work.
Setting of Membership Fees: 
After discussion at committee, the following were presented for approval by the membership and were agreed. It was also agreed that life members would have to pay England Athletics fees.
The membership fees for 2013/14 (excludes England Athletics membership which is now £10 p.a.):
Seniors: £15
OAPs, Unemployed and Students: £5
Juniors, 2nd claim, Associates and Temporary: £10
Family: £35

Election of Officers:

The following were elected:
President: 


Hilary Clatworthy


Proposed: Mark. Seconded: Simon



Chair:



Mark Andrews
Proposed: Louise L. Seconded: Chris 
General Secretary: 
Simon Webber
Proposed: Mary. Seconded: Revis
Treasurer:


Tess Mason
Proposed: Simon. Seconded: Chris
Head Coach:

Revis Crowle


Proposed: Louise L. Seconded: Chris
Club Captain (Women):
Helen Morse
Proposed: Victoria. Seconded: Tess
Club Captain (Men):
Jamie Husband
Proposed: Victoria. Seconded: Glenn
Child Protection/Juniors:
 Ray Goodright
Proposed: Karen. Seconded: Tess 


Membership secretary:
Meeta Nichols
Proposed: Revis.  Seconded: Louise L
Kit officer:


Karen Mahoney
Proposed: Tess. Seconded: Jamie
Club Development and Volunteer Co-ordinator: Rob Pick 
Proposed: Jenny. Seconded: Karen

Volunteer Co-ordinator:     Rob Pick

Proposed: Jenny. Seconded: Karen

Awards Officer: and Schools Liaison: Ray Goodright
Proposed: Karen.  Seconded: Tess
Webmaster and Publicity Officer: Chris Ullman
Proposed: Revis. Seconded: Tess 

Social Secretary: Louise Hawkins
Proposed: Jamie. Seconded: Helen
Annual Club Awards: 
Harrier of the Year:  For outstanding work for the club: Rob 
Penguin of the Year: For most improved member: Helen
Star Award (age related) :David
Star Award for the “Biggest Improvement ”: Louise L.
The meeting closed at 10.00 pm. 
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